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RED LANE

April 2025

Early Birds and Night Owls

Early Birds 7.30am – 8.40am £6
Night Owls 3.30pm – 6pm £9

To book in for Early Birds and Night Owls  
please call Mrs Cornick on 

01204 333580 Extension 302.

Mrs Driver

Welcome back to the start of 
the summer term! This is 
always a busy and important 
time of year, especially for our 
children in Year 1, Year 4 and 
Year 6 who will be taking their 
statutory end of year 
assessments in the coming 
weeks and months. We are 
incredibly proud of the hard 
work they have already shown, 
and we know they will continue
to give their best. As always, attendance is a top priority –
every minute in school truly counts and makes a difference 
to your child’s learning and progress. We are also pleased 
to continue our visits to the local library this term, and we 
encourage families to make the most of this wonderful 
resource outside of school too. Let’s make this final term a 
successful and enjoyable one for all.



Attendance 



Global Policing:
Day of Action

On Friday 25th April, Red Lane welcomed Luke and Sean from Global 
Policing. Luke, a former police officer, and Sean, who previously served 
in the army, spent the day working with our children and staff.

They delivered a Key Stage 2 assembly on the dangers of knife crime 
and how we can all stay safe and vigilant. The children had the 
opportunity to learn more about this important topic and ask 
questions. 

Luke and Sean also spent time on the playground at lunchtime, giving 
the children further opportunities to talk with them.  

At the end of the day, the team met with staff to share tips on how 
we can continue to keep Red Lane a safe and happy place to learn.

3rd April
Three matches played by the Red Lane Boys Football Team.  

Two out of three were won!  Well done boys!

Follow the link to the Bolton 
News write up about the Key PE 
Cup featuring Red Lane!
https://www.theboltonnews.co.uk/sp
ort/24941733.st-peters-smithills-
deane-continue-good-form-key-pe-
cup/

Teamwork in Action:
Sports Round-Up

https://www.theboltonnews.co.uk/sport/24941733.st-peters-smithills-deane-continue-good-form-key-pe-cup/


Reminders
Please make sure all of your child’s belongings 
are clearly labelled with their name and class. 
We always do our best to return misplaced 
items, and having everything labelled makes it 
much easier for us to reunite lost property 
with its owner. Thank you for your support!

Lost Property

Hopefully we will start to see more of the sun 
and less of the clouds in the coming weeks!  
Please check the weather and make sure your 
child is dressed appropriately for school, 
including a coat, hat and sunscreen when 
needed.  No sandals allowed.
Pupils are encouraged to put on their own 
sunscreen.  Please label bottles if bringing into 
school.

Summer sun!

Remember children should be supervised at all 
times outside of school hours when on the 
school grounds. This includes playground 
areas and play equipment.

Supervision on the school grounds



Let’s Celebrate!
In our weekly Star Assembly the 
following awards are given out:

- 2 Red Lane Stars
- A Red Lane Reader Award
- Values Champion Award
- Class attendance trophy
- House team points (KS2)

KS1 Values Champions!  
They demonstrated the school values 
this week and had a little treat as a 

reward!

This lucky 
pupil won the 
Lucky Duck 
Race and got 
a voucher –
just for being 
in school every 

day!

You’ve got to 
be in it to win 

it!



7th April: School Council have had a great team building morning 
sharing ideas with Gaskell Primary School.

We look forward to visiting Gaskell Primary School in the coming weeks 
to work with them again.

Our School Council Lead is Miss Taylor.

Teaming Up with Gaskell:
School Council in Action



Year 5 had a great time at the Show Racism 
the Red Card event with the BWFC team, 
where they participated in some very 
informative workshops and had a tour of the 
stadium. We were also lucky enough to meet 
some of the players! The children had some 
fantastic ideas and questions about hate 
crimes and stereotyping.

Show Racism the Red Card



Raising Funds, Raising Smiles

Thank you for all the donations given on Crazy Hair Day for 
The Rainbow Trust Children’s Charity.  You raised £173.51 for 
this great cause!

https://www.rainbowtrust.org.uk/

Smiles all round 
at our annual 
Easter Bingo 
event!  The 

amount raised 
for school funds 
was £1083.90.

https://www.rainbowtrust.org.uk/


Attendance 
Current class attendance

Rec J 88% Rec W 90%
1M 91% 1S 91%
2B 91% 2F 95%
3I 94% 3T 94%
4H 91% 4N 92%
5C 96% 5W 91%
6H 92% 6S 94%

This is below the expected level of attendance. 

Our current school attendance level is:

3T celebrated their 
victory of the 

Attendance Trophy!

Well done!

Together Everyone Achieves More 

92.1%



Attendance

Guidance from Bolton Local Authority regarding 
Penalty Notices

Please click on the link below for guidance on the issuing of penalty 
notices and prosecution. 

https://www.bolton.gov.uk/downloads/file/163/penalty-
notice

“Your child’s education is really important. Regular 
attendance at school increases your child’s chance of 
getting good qualifications and a good job. Children 
need to attend school regularly to benefit from their 
education. Missing out on lessons leaves children 
vulnerable to falling behind. Children with poor 
attendance tend to achieve less in primary and 
secondary school.” – Bolton Local Authority

https://www.bolton.gov.uk/downloads/file/163/penalty-notice


Dates for your diary 


